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Welcome 

Welcome to the November/December edition of Parklands newsletter.  I 

canôt believe how quickly this year has gone by.  November has been a 

busy time for the club with two competitions (including the Image of the 

Year competition), Club Weekend Trip, Annual General Meeting and End 

of Year Dinner.    

Mario Mirabile judged the BLACK & WHITE competition. This was a print 

only competition and it was good to see all the images on display.  Mario 

gave an interesting presentation of images he has taken around 

Melbourne city (just 200-300 metres from his workplace). If you want to 

see more of Marioôs work have a look at:  

http://www.miralightimaging.com/ 

Congratulations to those who placed in the Black & White competition, 

and the Images of the Year competition; you will find the winning images 

later in this newsletter.  

 

Congratulations also to the 2017 Photographers of the Year:  

 

The competition themes for 2018 have been 

announced.  You will find the competition themes 

listed in this newsletter, the calender for 

competition and workshop meetings, along with 

details about venues from Phil. 

Plus Charlie shares some information about 

managing dust spots in your camera. 

Nerissa and Charlie also had some wonderful 

results at the recent Yea 7th Spring Photography 

Show, with Nerissa taking out Best in Show.  You 

will see their images in Parklands Community. 

 
Enjoy your month and happy holidays!  

Experienced:  

Winner: Charles Scicluna  
Runner-up: Peter Mollison 

 

Novice:  

Winner: Jannette Blannerhassett 
Runner-up: Nina Zuccolo 
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A Note from the President 

As Gina has said in her introduction to this edition, 2017 has been a very busy year which has flown by.  I 

would like to thank everybody for their contributions to the Clubôs activities, and for their participation in the 

competitions and workshops.   I have learned a lot from them and have enjoyed seeing many wonderful 

images. 

I also thank Peter Mollison for finding and booking the venue for our end of year dinner which many of you 

attended.  The venue was excellent and the occasion was terrific ï there was a real buzz of enjoyment 

and enthusiasm.   

I will be sending around an e-mail in the next few days with the draft minutes of the 2017 AGM including 

my Presidentôs report, which goes into more detail about 2017.   

 

Possible name change for 2018 

In 2018, the new committee wants to work at growing the Club and raising its profile in the Moreland area. 

As part of this focus, early in the new year, we will be asking members to consider and accept a proposal 

to change the name of the Club to link it more closely to the Moreland area where the Club and many of 

its members are based.  This will require a resolution of a brief Special General Meeting which will be held 

at the beginning of an ordinary club night, probably on 8 February.  You will receive a notice with all the 

details well before then.   

 

IMPORTANT NOTE - 2018 programme ï dates and venue changes (for some meetings) 

As well, the 2018 committee has met to work out the 2018 programme.   

Unfortunately, we were not able to book the usual meeting room for some of our usual nights (which are 

the 2nd and 4th Thursday of each month).  This means that some meetings will be held on nights other than 

Thursdays, and some will be held at a different venue.  However, with some timing and venue 

adjustments we will be able to run our usual full programme. Elsewhere in the newsletter, there is a list of 

the competitions for 2018.   

Most importantly, the first meeting for 2018 will be a workshop on Thursday 1 February at our usual 

meeting room at the Coburg Library, and the first competition will be an Open on Thursday 8 February 

also at the Coburg Library. 

Details for the rest of the year in a separate section of the newsletter under the heading 2018 

CALENDAR.  

In relation to alternative venues, Charlie Scicluna and I visited a number of meeting rooms earlier this 

week and we have identified the best available alternative as the Temple Park Senior Citizens Centre in 

Temple Park, Brunswick.  It is near the Union Hotel where we used to have our end of year dinner.  This 

venue has been booked for all necessary dates and more details will be provided well ahead of time. 

All the best to everybody for the Christmas break. 

 

Phil Crennan 
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Parklands Photo Club competition themes for 2018 
 

 

 Competition themes: 

 

2018 CALENDAR 

Thursday 1 February -  Workshop (AT COBURG LIBRARY) 

Social media and websites including some practicalities on uploading (including to the Club website 

for competition entries), and using internet resources such as flickr, instagram and facebook, 

including legal, copyright and privacy issues. 

Thursday 8 February ï Competition:  Open.  (AT COBURG LIBRARY) 

As usual, this first competition will be judged on sight by the judge.  You can bring your prints on the 

night, or you can give them to Gail at the workshop on 1 February.  Please lodge digital entries in the 

usual way by 10pm on Friday 2 February to allow Nerissa time to organise them for judging. 

 

Thursday 8 March ï Competition: Low Angle.  (AT TEMPLE PARK) 

Digital entries to be lodged by 10pm on 22 February, and prints to be delivered to Gail by the same 

time.  Gail will also accept them at the competition on 8 February. 

Thursday 22 March - Workshop (AT TEMPLE PARK) 

Photographing animals (with a subsequent weekend excursion to the Zoo). 

 

Thursday 5 April ï Black and White print only (AT COBURG LIBRARY) 

Prints to Gail at or before the meeting on 22 March. 

Thursday 12 April ï Workshop (AT COBURG LIBRARY) 

Lightroom:  from RAW file to finished image:  how did I get there?  Demonstration, discussion and 

practice. 

 

Tuesday 15 May ï Competition: Animals (AT COBURG LIBRARY) 

Digital entries to be lodged by 10pm Tuesday 1 May and print entries to be delivered to Gail by the 

same time.  Gail will also accept print entries at the workshop on 12 April 

Tuesday 29 May - Workshop (AT COBURG LIBRARY) 

Interactive session ï best tips, tricks and ideas 

 

Thursday 7 June ï Competition:  Icons of Melbourne (AT COBURG LIBRARY) 

Digital entries to be lodged by 10pm Thursday 24 May and print entries to be delivered to Gail by the 

same time.  Gail will also accept print entries at the competition on 15 May 

Tuesday 12 June ï Workshop AT COBURG LIBRARY) 

Topic TBA 

 

 

February: Open July: Abandoned Buildings 

March: Low Angle August: Open 

April: Black & White (print only) September: Minimalist 

May: Animals October: Back to Nature / Decay 

June: Icons of Melbourne November: Inspired by a Painting (digital only) 

http://www.parklandsphotoclub.org.au/
mailto:thruthelens@parklandsphotoclub.org.au
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2018 CALENDAR: COMPETITIONS AND WORKSHOPS 

Thursday 12 July ï Competition:  abandoned buildings (AT TEMPLE PARK) 

Digital and print entries due by 28 June. 

Thursday 26 July ï Workshop (AT COBURG LIBRARY) 

Topic TBA 

 

Monday  13 August ï Competition: Open (AT COBURG LIBRARY) 
Digital and print entries due 26 July 

Tuesday  21 August ï Workshop (AT COBURG LIBRARY) 
Topic TBA 

 

Thursday 13 September ï Competition: Minimalist (AT TEMPLE PARK) 
Digital and print entries due 23 August 

Thursday 27 September ï workshop (AT TEMPLE PARK) 
Topic TBA 

 

Thursday 11 October ï Competition: Back to nature/decay (AT TEMPLE PARK) 
Digital and print entries due 27 September 

Thursday 25 October ï AGM (AT TEMPLE PARK) 
 

Thursday 8 November ï Competition:  Inspired by a painting (digital only) (AT TEMPLE 
PARK) 
Entries due by 25 October 

Thursday 15 November ï Image of the Year judging and awards night (AT TEMPLE PARK) 
Digital and print entries due by 25 October (can include Inspired by a painting entries) 

Friday 23 November ï end of year dinner 
 

 

Parklands Committee - 2018 

Parklands Committee 2018 

Committees come together in the interest of the club and achieve a lot of work on behalf of all club 

members.  Thank you to the outgoing members of Parklands committee for your hard work during 

this past year.  The new and continuing committee members for 2018 are;   

Office Bearers: 

President:  Philip Crennan 

Vice President:  Charles Scicluna 

Secretary:  Peter Mollison 

Treasurer:  Steve Lankshear 

Competition Steward: Gail Crennan 
 

Other committee positions: 

Webmaster and Digital Work Steward Nerissa Turner 

New Members Charles Scicluna 

Newsletter Editor  Gina Auciello 

Events Coordinator  Charles Scicluna 

 

 

http://www.parklandsphotoclub.org.au/
mailto:thruthelens@parklandsphotoclub.org.au
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2017 in Review 

This year there were some wonderful organised 

events, field trips and workshops for members 

to participate in.  To recap on 2017é. 

Field trips included: 

- Western Treatment Plant Tours  

- Hunt and Shoot 

- Princes Pier, Port Melbourne 

- Murchison Gap Lookout, Strath Creek 

- San Remo Club Weekend Trip 

 

 

In our workshops this year we learnt about:  

- Isolating the subject / creating context  

- Weather and Landscape Photography  

- Sports Photography  

- Post Production in Lightroom 

- Organising your files in Lightroom 

- Lighting 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Charlie on Photography 

Dust spots on your photos 

Dust on a DSLR sensor can range from minor to problematic. You can try avoiding it, but the simple 
truth about sensor dust is that regardless of how careful you are, dust will get onto your cameraôs 
sensor. The closest you might come to avoiding it would be if you were to put a prime lens on your 
camera when it is brand new and never change it or take it off. We all know thatôs highly unlikly, so 
dealing with dust becomes a critical part of regular camera maintenance. Part of eradicating the 
problem, however, first requires some knowledge of where the dust exits and how it got there. 

The fact is that our cameras spend a great deal of time in dusty environments. Regardless of how 
clean your studio is or how lint-free your camera bags are, dust is going to settle on your camera at 
some point. And thatôs before we even think about taking our cameras outside or changing lenses. 
When using lower-end or budget zoom lenses, the simple act of repeatedly zooming the lens in and out 
can ñinhaleò dust particles into the lens, which can then over time work their way into your camera and 
settle on the mirror or sensor. Once you start changing lenses, the likelihood of dust finding its way 
onto your sensor increases. There are steps you can take to minimise dust, such as, when changing 
lenses, holding your camera with lens mount facing down, not changing lenses outside or at least being 
mindful of your environment when changing lenses. (Wind direction, seaspray etc.) 

Thank you to the organisers and presenters of these events. 

We look forward to 2018 J 

Cadillac Canyon, San Remo (Parklands weekend trip).  Photos by Nerissa Turner 

http://www.parklandsphotoclub.org.au/
mailto:thruthelens@parklandsphotoclub.org.au
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Mirror or Sensor? (non mirrorless cameras) 

The first important difference between the dust on your sensor and dust on the mirror is that 
only one of them will appear in your photos. While the mirror is essential to viewing the scene and 
taking the photo, mirror dust will have absolutely no impact at all on your images. It also differs from 
sensor dust in that you can often actually see mirror dust with the naked eye when you look through the 
viewfinder. It can be annoying, but it is also usually a pretty easy fix with an air blower. Sensor dust, on 
the other hand, wonôt show itself until it has left dark spots of varying sizes on your photos.  

If you see it in the viewfinder, itôs not on the sensor. 

Spotting the Spots 

You will be able to recognize a dust spot on your photos if it appears in the same place in multiple 
images, particularly in images taken at small apertures like f/8 or smaller. If you are generally a ñwide 
openò photographer, you need to know that most dust particles will not show up at very wide apertures 
like f/1.8 against bright backgrounds. Dust may also be less noticeable in images with a lot of detail, but 
that doesnôt mean itôs not there. If a dust spot is visible with just a quick glance at the image, chances 
are that youôre looking at a pretty bad spot on your sensor, one thatôs not going to leave just because 
you squeeze a little bit of air at it. You may need a thorough sensor cleaning to get rid of your worst 
offenders. But regardless of whether you pay to have your sensor professionally cleaned or you are 
comfortable enough doing it yourself, it is possible to overdo it. Sensors have a delicate coating that 
can be damaged by over-cleaning, not to mention the fact that you increase the odds of damaging your 
sensor the more often you clean it. So, how do you do a quick and easy evaluation to see if your 
sensor really does need a cleaning? 

Test Shot 

You can run this test against a clear sky, a white sheet of paper, or even your computer screen. Start 
by switching your camera into Aperture Priority mode, as well as matrix/evaluative metering, and the 
lowest possible ISO. Then turn off auto-focus and dial in the smallest aperture possible (rememberï 
higher number = smaller aperture). Fill the frame with your blank target area, manually dial the lens 
completely out of focus, and click off a frame. When you open the image on your computer, look for 
dark spots. 

Making Sure 

No system is perfect, and this one is no different. There is, however, a neat little trick you can do in 
Photoshop as an added layer of detection. By holding down Command + I (CTRL in Windows), you will 
invert the image, basically creating a negative.  The dark spots (if any) will now appear white against a 
dark background, making them easier to see. 
You can do a similar exercise in Lightroom. Go to the ñDetail Panelò in the ñDevelop Moduleò. In 
sharpening, slide the amount sllder to the right, then slide the masking slider back and forth (right and 
left) while holding the ALT key down. Dust spots on your image will be apparent and this is also a good 
way to detect ñhot pixelsò.  

Saving Time in Post 

Obviously, this is one of those things that can be fixed in Lightroom or Photoshop without too much of a 
hassle, but why spend extra time in front of the computer when you donôt have to? If you are a 
photographer who strives to get things right in the camera (and you should be), this is absolutely one of 
those things to keep on a semi-regular checklist. There are a lot of do-it-yourself sensor-
cleaning options available, If you are comfortable doing it yourself. If not, local camera shops provide 
sensor-cleaning services at a cost of around $100. Either way, by knowing how to quickly identify the 
problem, youôre in a much better position to do something about it and get back to taking clean, crisp, 
dust-free photos. 

CAMERA CLINIC 
56 Easey street, Collingwood, 3066- Melbourne, Victoria, Australia-  

Hours Mon ~ Fri 7:30am ~ 6:00pm  

T:03 9419 5247 

http://www.parklandsphotoclub.org.au/
mailto:thruthelens@parklandsphotoclub.org.au
https://aax-us-east.amazon-adsystem.com/x/c/QktqhEv570n1RKuSA8jWxXMAAAFgD7dufgEAAAFKAVvu07s/https:/assoc-redirect.amazon.com/g/r/https:/www.amazon.com/gp/product/B00017LSPI/ref=as_at/?imprToken=8h.LhHMqk5jEsxxwvfad2Q&slotNum=0&ie=UTF8&camp=1789&creative=390957&creativeASIN=B00017LSPI&linkCode=w61&tag=dpsgeneral-20
https://digital-photography-school.com/advanced-dust-correction-in-lightroom
https://digital-photography-school.com/do-you-clean-your-own-sensor
https://digital-photography-school.com/do-you-clean-your-own-sensor
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BLACK & WHITE: Novice winners (November) 

First Place: See the light 
Simon Haber 

 

 

 

Second Place: 

Watching from the 

window 

Katrina Gouramanis 

 

 

 

Third Place: 

Near Coles Bay 

Phil Crennan 

 

 

 

 

Highly commended: 

Effervescence 

Jannette 

Blennerhassett 

Highly commended: Quill 
Jannette Blennerhassett 

Highly commended: Threeôs a crowd 
Katrina Gouramanis  

Highly commended: Just waiting 
Nina Zuccolo 

 

 

When you photograph people in color, you 

photograph their clothes. But when you 

photograph people in black and white, you 

photograph their souls! 

Ted Grant 

http://www.parklandsphotoclub.org.au/
mailto:thruthelens@parklandsphotoclub.org.au
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BLACK & WHITE: Experienced winners (November) 

First Place: The mighty Mayon 
Clyde Scorgie 

 

 

 

Second Place: 

Myanmar tattooed 

lady 

Lynne Yeaman 

Third Place: Iron curves 
Nerissa Turner 

Highly commended: Abôs Barber Shop 
Charles Scicluna 

Highly commended: The lone photographer 
Clyde Scorgie 

 

 

Highly 
commended: 
Smoking man 

 
Lynne Yeaman  

 

 

Highly commended: Ned 

 
Peter Mollison 

Highly commended: Jetty reflections 
Nerissa Turner 

http://www.parklandsphotoclub.org.au/
mailto:thruthelens@parklandsphotoclub.org.au
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Photographers of the Year and Images of the Year ï 2017 

Congratulations to the 2017 winners and 

placegetters of the Images of the Year 

competition and to the Photographers of 

the Year.   

Margaret Zommers judged the Images of 

the Year competition.  Margaret is a 

VAPS judge and on the VAPS committee.  

She shared her presentation on ñThe 

Wow Factor Dissectedò giving some 

useful and inspiring tips along the way. 

Photo: Charles Scicluna, Nerissa Turner, Yvette 

Jacobs, Margaret Zommers, Gail Crennan, 

Jannette Blennerhassett ï (absent Nina Zuccolo) 

Photographers Of The Year for 2017: 

Experienced:   

Winner:  Charlie Scicluna 

Runner-up:  Peter Mollison 

Novice:   

Winner: Jannette Blennerhassett 

Runner-up:  Nina Zuccolo 

 

Images of the Year ï Results 

Image - Novice Place Maker 

Print: 

Egbertôs lunch 1st Yvette Jacobs 

Butch Cassidy 2nd Nina Zuccolo 

Darraweit Guim under cloud 3rd Phillip Crennan 

E.D.I: 

Cloudburst 1st Nina Zuccolo 

Eye see you 2nd Nadine Richings 

Grumpy Bear 3rd Simon Haber 

Incoming  HC Nina Zuccolo 

Image - Experienced Place Maker 

Print: 

Shelley Beach Jetty 1st Nerissa Turner 

Head in my hands 2nd Clyde Scorgie 

View from Horanôs Track 3rd Charles Scicluna 

Juno HC Nerissa Turner 

E.D.I: 

Cubist Canal 1st Gail Crennan 

Making a racquet ï self portrait 2nd Nerissa Turner 

About to go 3rd Peter Mollison 

Inle Lake fisherman HC Lynne Yeaman 

http://www.parklandsphotoclub.org.au/
mailto:thruthelens@parklandsphotoclub.org.au
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Images of the Year ï 2017  

 

  

2017 Print of the Year ï Experienced 

Shelley Beach Jetty 

Nerissa Turner 

2017 Print of the Year ï Novice 

�(�J�E�H�U�W�¶�V���/�X�Q�F�K 

Yvette Jacobs 

2017 E.D.I of the Year ï Experienced 

Cubist Canal 

Gail Crennan 

2017 E.D.I of the Year ï Novice 

Cloudburst 

Nina Zuccolo 

http://www.parklandsphotoclub.org.au/
mailto:thruthelens@parklandsphotoclub.org.au

